
 

 

 

 

 

 

Notice of Continuation of Public Hearing  
 

 

April 6, 2020 Ref. 2020-H-01 

  

 

The Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission (CNSC) held a public hearing from March 2 to 6, 2020 

to consider an application from BWXT Nuclear Energy Canada Inc. (BWXT) to renew its Class IB 

fuel facility operating licence for a period of 10 years. BWXT operates two separate facilities 

under its current licence – one in Toronto, Ontario, and one in Peterborough, Ontario. 

 

During the hearing, the Commission considered the information provided by BWXT, intervenors 

and CNSC staff about beryllium emissions from BWXT’s Peterborough facility. Specifically, in 

respect of the results from the CNSC’s Independent Environmental Monitoring Program – which 

showed increasing beryllium concentrations in soil at properties adjacent to the Peterborough 

facility – the Commission has decided that it needs additional information on this topic, including 

the risk and source of the beryllium, before rendering a decision on this matter. 

 

On this basis, the Commission directs CNSC staff to carry out expedited soil resampling for 

beryllium of properties adjacent to BWXT’s Peterborough facility, with a special focus on the 

property where the Prince of Wales Elementary School is located. The Commission also directs 

CNSC staff to carry out an analysis of the results with the aims of clarifying the risk that the 

increasing beryllium levels may present to the health and safety of the public and the environment, 

and potentially identifying the reasons for the increase and the source of the beryllium.  

 

The Commission directs CNSC staff to submit the beryllium resampling results and analyses in a 

supplementary submission to the Commission no later than August 31, 2020. Once the 

Commission receives CNSC staff’s submission, the Commission will deliberate on BWXT’s 

licence renewal request. The resampling results and the supplementary submission will be 

publically available.  

   

For further information, please contact: 

 

Senior Tribunal Officer, Secretariat 

Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission  

280 Slater Street, P.O. Box 1046, Station B 

Ottawa, ON  K1P 5S9 

      Tel.: 613-996-9063 or 1-800-668-5284  

Fax: 613-995-5086 

Email: cnsc.interventions.ccsn@canada.ca 

 

https://www.bwxt.com/bwxt-nec
http://www.nuclearsafety.gc.ca/eng/resources/maps-of-nuclear-facilities/iemp/bwxt-peterborough.cfm
mailto:cnsc.interventions.ccsn@canada.ca

